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W 
e know that everyone has been wait-

ing patiently to hear what is going to 

become of Region J with the restruc-

ture of GWWRA in 2018.  Well the 

wait is over and we are pleased to announce that 

Region J will be split into two Districts, NWCD - 

North West Coast District (BC, Yukon, and Alas-

ka) and CPD - Canadian Prairies District (Alberta, 

Saskatchewan, and Manitoba).   Yes, that is cor-

rect, we would like to welcome Manitoba and its 

53 members to the west as they were a long way 

from activities in Ontario and Quebec due to the 

distance to travel and it only made sense as Man-

itoba is one of the prairie provinces.  

 

Susan and I will be the District Directors for CPD 

and Kevin Bramhoff and Karin Young will be the 

District Directors for NWCD.  Karin will remain 

the BC-C Chapter Director for the present time 

and Kevin will move onto the District Director 

position.  Besides the District Directors, each 

District will require a District Educator, District 

Ride Coordinator, District University Coordinator, 

District Membership Enhancement, District Mo-

torist Awareness Coordinator and of course and 

most importantly, District Treasure.  Your Dis-

trict Directors will be looking for assistance from 

the membership on these positions and itõs a 

great way to be involved in the organization.  It 

takes very little time and the rewards are ful-

filling.  

 

 We all look forward to the future of GWRRA and 

itõs new restructuring and if you have any ques-

tions please feel free to email us and we will try 

to answer your questions.  

 

Gary & Susan Premech  

Chapter AB -A 

Canadian Prairies District (CPD) Directors  

WW  
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WW  

Gary & Susan Premech, CPD Directors  

Where is this  

located?  

 

The World's  

Largest  

pysanka, a 

Ukrainian style 

Easter egg 

(Answer in News and  

Notices, Page 9)  

 

Submitted by:   

Lance and Kim  

Medcalf  WW  

O 
ur Region Directors, soon to 
be District Directors, are look-
ing for volunteers to fill a num-
ber of roles in the new district 

structure.  If anyone has any interest in 
becoming more involved, please reach out 
to Gary and Susan.  Below is their email 
detailing some of the roles availa-
ble.  Gary & Susan can be contacted thru 
email at regionjdirectors@gmail.com. 
 
We are looking for members that would be 
interested in being part of the District 
Team as we believe the Team should be 
assembled from members throughout the 
District. We have a few positions that are 
already filled as members of the Region 
Team step into these District roles. Even if 
these positions are filled, as an assistant 
you could be trained to take over when the 
current Team members step down after 
their term. We would like you all to canvas 
your members and have them contact us 
of their interests. With the restructure of 

GWRRA, we can all  continue to bring the 
motto of óFriends for Fun, Safety, and 
Knowledgeô  to both existing members 
and all the new members that will be join-
ing this great association. 
  
The District Team consists of: 
  
District Directors 
District Educators 
District Ride Coordinator 
District University Coordinator 
District Membership Enhancement 
District Motorist Awareness Coordinator 
District Treasure 

  
Feel free to contact us if you have any 
questions. 
  
Gary & Susan Premech 
Chapter AB-A 
Canadian Prairies District Directors 

mailto:regionjdirectors@gmail.com
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Elaine Boyda 

received her 

Level 3 Co -

Rider patch.   

Congratula-

tions Elaine.  

 

WW  

¬ The November meeting had 61 members in at-

tendance including several by video link.  

¬ Mike Kinzel, Sales Manager; Tim Gamache, As-

sistant Sales Manager; and Phil Marois, Sales As-

sociate; from Rocky Mountain Powerhouse at-

tended our November meeting to introduce and 

answer questions about the new 2018 Honda 

Gold Wing.  

 

¬ Two Wheel Sunday will be moving to a new loca-

tion for 2018.  Location to be announced.  

 

¬ As Bunco and Bowling have been successful 

both activities will be planned for the spring.  

 

¬ Brian Hooker announced that the 2018 3 -Flags 

will be from Puerto Penasco, MEX to Calgary, AB, 

CAN. 

Nigel Glover won a Honda side stand platform.  Ron Syroishka won a Region J Rally Hoodie.  
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T 
he weather may be brutal, but it's 

not too early to start thinking 

about education opportunities 

when spring comes around.   Please 

mark these dates on your calendar and plan 

to participate in these courses.  

 

First, we're planning to have a district edu-

cation day on May 5th, possibly in 

Innisfail.   It's unlikely we'll get participation 

from outside the province, but hopefully 

members from other Alberta chapters will 

attend.   Stay tuned for details.   If you have 

suggestions on what seminars to offer, 

please let me know.  

 

On May 19 and 20 we have pavement 

booked in Calgary for an ARC.   If there is 

enough interest, and we have instructors 

available, we will offer a trailer course.  Book 

your spot early as we are limited on the 

number of bikes we can have each day.   As 

we get closer to the date we will open it up 

to other chapters if we have spots available.  

 

There is a new page on the website which is 

designed to make it easier for you to let us 

know what courses you need and de-

sire.   You'll find it at  

http://www.goldwingcalgary.com/

knowledge/request -for -education    You can 

use it to book your spot in an ARC or simply 

to make suggestions on what education 

you'd like to see.   

 

I look forward to hearing from you.  WW  

Roger Matas,   District University Coordinator  

Lance & Kim Medcalf, MECs  Chapter AB -A  

I  
t is hard to believe that as you are 

reading this, 2017 is but a memory, 

and the 2018 riding season is just 

around the corner (we hope).   2017 

was the first year that we started in the posi-

tion of the Calgary Chaptersõ MECs. It has 

been a fairly busy year, but we are ready for 

the fun and excitement that 2018 has in 

store.   Part of the decision to become your 

MECs was the opportunity it has given us to 

be more involved in this organization, and 

the chance to meet more members.   If any-

one has thought about volunteering for any 

position in the future, we would highly rec-

ommend it.  

We thought we would start by doing a quick 

recap of what we have done in 2017.  

As your MECs, part of our responsibility is to 

enhance your membership experience in the 

GWRRA.  This includes contacting members, 

as their membership is due to expire, and 

help with any questions that arise.  Even if 

we havenõt contacted you with an email or 

phone call for membership renewal, we are 

always interested in your opinions or feed-

back.  

At the November Chapter meeting, we ar-

ranged for the Sales Manager of Rocky 

Mountain Honda to be a guest speaker and 

(Continued on page 5) 

http://www.goldwingcalgary.com/knowledge/request-for-education
http://www.goldwingcalgary.com/knowledge/request-for-education


Wing Wag  January 2018  Page 5 

 

show a presentation of the new 2018 Gold 

Wing.   Mike (and his associates) did a great 

job and has promised to pass along answers 

to questions that he could not answer that 

night.   Attendance at this meeting was at (or 

around) a record high, so we believe a lot of 

you were interested in this presentation.   If 

you have any feedback, or if there are other 

speakers/topics you would like at our meet-

ings, we would be happy to help make the 

arrangements.  

Lance was busy through a lot of the year 

canvassing for door prizes for both our 

monthly meetings and for the Christmas par-

ty.   Prizes are always fun ð right?   He gath-

ered so many, that we still have some great 

prizes left for the Bunko night this Spring 

and there are still more to come.  

While on this topic, we would like to thank 

the following companies/people for donat-

ing prizes this past year. This list includes 

prizes Lance had gathered, along with any 

others we are aware of.   If we have forgotten 

anyone, we apologize and would be happy to 

acknowledge them in a future issue.  

¬ (2 pounds of chicken wings)  

¬ Boutique of Leather (gift cards)  

¬ The Cattle Baron ($50 dinner certificate)  

¬ The Dive Shop (Intro to Scuba, and Intro 

to Snorkel lessons)  

¬ Frontier Candy & Ice Cream - Bragg Creek 

(18 regular ice cream cones)  

¬ Gigantelli Auto (Jumper cables)  

¬ GlobalFest (2 tickets to each of 2 Nights 

of Fire evenings)  

¬ Heritage Park (2 Park Passes)  

¬ Lammles (12 CDs of Kaleigh Jo Kirk).  

¬ The Laugh Shop ( 3 pairs of Tickets to a 

show)  

¬ Open Road (gift cards)  

¬ Purdyõs (Box of chocolates) 

¬ Rocky Mountain Honda (Baseball caps)  

¬ Rocky View Hotel - Cochrane (4 tickets for 

New Years Eve Buffet Dinner and Dance)  

¬ Rocky View Hotel - Cochrane (1 -night ac-

commodation plus breakfast & bar cert)  

¬ Rocky View Hotel ð Cochrane (4 tickets 

for an escape room adventure)  

¬ Ron Meyers (Handcrafted wooden bowls)  

¬ Spruce Meadows (5 -day family pass to 

choice of show jumping events)  

¬ Starbucks (2 gift packages coffee and 

makers)  

¬ Steeles Restaurant (brunch for 2)  

¬ Tony Romas ($75 Dinner certificate)  

¬ Tracy Boyda - FGL Sports (Shirts/hoodies, 

Christmas candle decorations)  

¬ Yuk Yuks (5 pairs of tickets to a show)  

These people and/or companies have gener-

ously supported our organization by donat-

ing some great prizes. We hope you join us 

in thanking them for their support.  

As we move into our second year as your 

MECs we thought it would be fun to get to 

know some of our members (new and longer 

term) a bit better.   Something we, as a chap-

ter, can be proud of, is the number of mem-

bers we have that attend our monthly meet-

ings and events.   Even though our Chapter is 

full of very friendly members, one of the 

challenges we had when we first joined GWR-

RA, was getting to know everyone.   With this 

in mind, we thought we would profile a 

member/couple each month to help us all 

get to know each other better.   Who knows ð 

you may learn something new about the 

people you have ridden with, shared a meal 

with or been friends with for many years.  

We will start this month by telling you a bit 

about ourselves.  

We originally came to Alberta from the BC 

lower mainland area in 1998, but now happi-

ly call Langdon home. We originally came to 

Calgary for a break from our very busy jobs, 

and as it was a very last minute trip, we 

couldnõt find anywhere warm that would fit 

our schedules. We got in the car and ended 

up in Calgary.   It was April, and we arrived to 

-35 degrees temps, and a snowstorm.   We 

obviously didnõt research the weather before 

we came.   As the weather was so bad, we 

ended up spending some time at Chinook 

Mall, wandered by a real estate kiosk, decid-

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 
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ed to look at some open houses in Langdon, 

and the rest, as they say, is history. We quit 

our jobs in Vancouver and moved to Lang-

don a year later.   That was almost 20 years 

ago.  

We have always loved motorcycles.   We both 

got our motorcycle licenses around 1985, 

although Lance had been riding long before 

that.   Our first longer trip was from Langley 

to Edmonton, with both of us on a 400 

Yamaha Maxim. We tent camped, and it 

rained the whole trip. It is amazing what we 

thought was fun when we were that 

young.   We bought our next bike (a 750 

Yamaha Virago) several years later.   Then af-

ter being without a bike for several years, we 

bought our first red GW in 2014.  After writ-

ing it off last year in an accident in Ontario, 

we bought our current (also red) GW in 

2017.   

Our last major ride was our trip to Ontario. 

Unfortunately, we werenõt able to complete 

the ride but hope to go again in the fu-

ture.   Our dream is that once Lance retires, 

we can take a couple of months and ride 

across Canada, and maybe up to Alaska. Iõm 

sure we wonõt stop there, as we look forward 

to doing a lot more riding in both Canada 

and the States. We enjoy traveling with our 

Leesure -Lite camping trailer, but also enjoy 

hotel stays at times.   Long or short rides ð 

they are all good.  

We have been GWRRA members since 2014 

and really enjoy the camaraderie, along with 

the educational aspects of this organization. 

Even after being members for a relatively 

short time, we feel we are among friends.  

When we are not riding, we still spend a lot 

of time around home, as Lance is still work-

ing. Many of our family and friends are in 

BC, so we spend time out there when we 

can.   Travel was a big part of our lives before 

we bought the bike, but now we hope to 

spend more time traveling on the bike, with 

a few overseas trips interspersed. Our favor-

ite (non -bike) travel destination (so far) was a 

trip to Africa, which included five glorious 

days on Safari.   We have also traveled to Chi-

na, Europe, Australia/New Zealand, Caribbe-

an, Mexico, Panama Canal, several cruises, 

and a few places in Canada and the 

States.   South America and Antarctica are 

still on our bucket list, as they would com-

plete the continents.   

Other than travel (with or without the motor-

cycle), we enjoy a variety of other activities 

including hang gliding, scuba diving, fishing, 

shop work, quilting and many other crafts, 

and of course, visiting with friends.  

We look forward to getting to know you all 

better, and seeing you at a meeting, an 

event or a bike ride soon.  

Happy New Year,  

Lance & Kim Medcalf  

Calgary Chapter MECs  

(Continued from page 5) 

WW  

New Yearõs Eve Raffle 

 

Happy New Year everyone!  

Congratulations to Dan Lemke , who has ended 2017  

by being the lucky winner of four tickets to the  

Texas Gate Bar and Grille for their New Yearõs Eve Dinner and Dance.  

The winning ticket was drawn by Tracy Boyda.   

Dan, we all hope you had a really great time!  
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A 
 huge thank you to Ron Syroishka  for 

organizing another great Christmas Par-

ty.  Although the attendance was down 

from last year, those who attended all 

had a really great time.   

In stark contrast to last year, where the tempera-

tures were so cold that the sleigh rides were can-

celled due to a danger of frost-

bite to the horses and the ice -

skating was cancelled because 

it was too cold to be outside; 

the ice -skating was also can-

celled this year because it was 

too warm to keep the ice fro-

zen.  The wonderful sleigh 

rides made up for this though, 

as we sang Christmas Carols 

while riding through the fields 

on a beautifully warm, star -lit 

December evening.  

For the second year, we en-

joyed our party hosted by Lyn-

wood Ranch.  The signs on our 

tables still read òGold Wing 

Warriorsó, an error carried over 

from last year.  Eric was our 

games representative, and we 

all enjoyed watching Ericõs cre-

at ive skills as he part icipated in 

the various activities. Way to represent GWRRA 

Eric. 

We had a great selection of door prizes with the 

big winners being Gilles and Eric, who won a Ho-

tel package at a Cochrane Hotel and the Spruce 

Meadows Show Jumping package.  Kim & Lance 

also made carmel corn, which everyone seemed 

to enjoy.  Allan enjoyed his so much that he 

came up with the idea that whoever finished 

theirs first could have the extra bags that were 

left over.  You sure finished 

yours in a hurry Allan.  Did the 

extra bags at least make it 

home with you?  

Ron, did Santa bring you the 

GPS for Christmas that we all 

thought you may have needed 

to get to the party?  Ron 

missed dinner as he was driv-

ing around for 2 -1/2 hours 

trying to find the place.  Lance 

finally rescued him and man-

aged to arrange a meal so he 

could enjoy the rest of the 

evening with us.  

We hope you all enjoyed the 

rest of your Christmas holi-

days, and look forward to see-

ing you in 2018.  

Pictures and story submitted by Lance & Kim Medcalf and Ron Syroishka  

WW  
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NOTE:  Email addresses in this publication are dis-
played in a manner that will deter automatic ad-
dress harvesting programs. This step is taken to 
reduce unsolicited email to any email addresses we 
post. We regret any inconvenience caused for our 

legitimate visitors.   

REMOVE ALL THE SPACES IN THE EMAIL ADDRESS TO 
MAKE IT WORK. 

CALGARY AREA STAFF  

Chapter Directors  
Stu & Mary Ellen Hartt  403 -238 -3272  

chapter director @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Assistant Chapter Directors  
Tracy & Elaine Boyda  403 -279 -0383  

assistant chapter director @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Membership Enhancement Coordinators  
Lance & Kim Medcalf  403 -988 -7592 and 403 -771 -0622  

mec @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Quartermaster  
Jeff Webber  403 -283 -0311  

quartermaster @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Newsletter Editor  
Lisa Miller  403 -288 -0845  

editor @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Treasurer  
Eric Roberts  403 -256 -7683  

treasurer @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Ride Coordinator  
Harvey Matthews  403 -285 -8514   

ride coordinator @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Rider Educator  
Roger Matas  403 -903 -5753  

rider education @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Rider Course Instructor  
Terry Burrill  403 -333 -9914  

rci @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Special Events Coordinator  
Ron Syroishka  403 -256 -0912  

specialevents @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Webmaster  
Roger Matas  403 -903 -5753  

webmaster @ goldwing calgary.com  

Classified Ads  
 

The Classified ads are free to all members and associates 

of the GWRRA. While advertised items do not have to be 

Gold Wing related, we do insist that all ads pertain to mo-

torcycling. Ads will appear on a space available basis for 

one month.  Should you wish to continue to run your ad 

for a second or succeeding month, you must resubmit or 

renew your ad.  Deadline for submission is the first 

Monday of each month.  To post an ad or if the item is 

sold or the offer withdrawn, please contact Lisa Miller at: 

editor @ goldwing calgary.com  

GWRRA NATIONAL LEADERS  

GWRRA TOLL FREE NUMBER 

(CANADA & US) 1 -800 -843 -9460  

Executive Directors  
Ray & Sandi Garris  director @ gwrra.org  

 

Canadian Prairies District Directors  
Gary & Susan Premech  403 -238 -8478  

 

Canadian Prairies District Assistant Directors  
Patrick & Lorraine Frampton  604 -943 -2527  

 

Canadian Prairies District Rider Educator  
Alex Middleton  403 -274 -4223   

Brand new US flag, for bike. Free. 

Contact Lance at 403 -771 -0622  

Red spoiler with brake light.  

(New, was $279.)  Sell for $140.  

Call Lance @ (403) 771 -0622  
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Rain, snow, or shine, we meet for breakfast 

every  Sunday morning about 9 AM (Fox 

Hollow opens at 8:00) . This is a great year 

round way to stay in touch with your  

GWRRA friends. So, if you have missed the 

opportunity to join us for breakfast recent-

ly, why donõt you come on over to: 

Fox Hollow Golf Club  

9th Street and 32nd Avenue N.E.  

Monthly Meetings  

Monthly meetings are held on the 2nd Mon-

day of each month. This is a time to share 

information and to meet old and new 

friends who like to ride together for FUN, 

Safety and Knowledge. See you at the next 

meeting at the Fox Hollow Golf Club , 9th 

Street and 32nd Avenue N.E. Dinner at 6:30 

PM; Meeting at 7:00 PM .  

MEETING SCHEDULE  
 

DAY/DATE  

 

January 8  .........................  Monthly Meeting  

 

February 12  .....................  Monthly Meeting  

 

March 12  .........................  Monthly Meeting  

 

 

    òFriends for Fun , Safety,  

and  Knowledgeó 
 

Come ride with us.é 

é..Everyone Welcome! 

For the latest updates on what 

we are doing and where weõre 

going, check out our website:  
 

www.goldwingcalgary.com  

Greeting Cards:  If you know of any member, their spouse, or immediate family who would appreciate 
receiving a greeting card from our Chapter please contact Judy Istvan, email address judy.istvan @ nu-
cleus.com.  Judy will arrange to send the appropriate card on behalf of the Calgary Chapter. 
 
Veterans Food Bank:  Please remember the men and women who committed themselves to ensure the 
freedoms that all Canadians enjoy every day of our lives.  Bring your non-perishable food items or mone-
tary contributions to the Monthly Chapter Meetings and help support the Veteran's Food Bank.  Thank 
you to all who choose to support this worthwhile cause. 

 
High Mileage Challenge 2017:  As 2017 draws to an end so will the 2017 Distance Challenge.  Please 
remember to record and submit your final odometer reading when you put your bike away for the year, or 
at midnight on December 31, 2017 before you begin riding in 2018.  If you did not participate in the 2017 
challenge but want to participate in the 2018 challenge be sure to send me your beginning odometer 
reading before you start riding again in 2018.  Send odometer readings to wingwag @ telus.net and in-
clude "Odometer Reading" in the subject line.  If you want you can send a photo of your odometer.  
 
 

WW  
Where in the World ? :  Answer  - Vegreville, Alberta, Canada  
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Photos and story submitted by Brian Hooker  

C 
ontinuing with my quest to ride in every month of every year since April 2014,  

this is the 2
nd

 year in a row I was able to do Highwood Pass on November 26.  The 

weather provided a mixed bag of conditions; it was snowing at the summit, rain-

ing on the way down.  There was also wind but it was beautiful!  It provided 283 

awesome November miles.   

 

My route was as follows:  Okotoks to High River, the Coal Trail to Longview.  Longview to 

Hwy 40 Highwood Pass/Highwood Summit.  Stop at Fortress Gas Station for fuel.  Contin-

ued on Hwy 40 to #1 East toward Calgary.  South on 22 into Bragg Creek, 762 south to Mil-

larville.  Millarville market, then north to Leighton Centre Hill Road East.  Past Sirocco Golf 

course and Spruce Meadows to head east on 22x.  South on #24, passing Carseland, Spear-

grass Golf course, cross the Bow River.  West on 552 (Dunbow Road) and back into Oko-

toks.  

WW  


